Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

March 16th, 2017
The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Aittama, Hoffman, Schraufnagel, Heide and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

The February regular meeting minutes were presented. After a clarification a motion was made by trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Heide, to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Steve Pummill asked if a summary of the bond process could be given and Poirier said he would have one later in the meeting.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He pointed out the footnotes on the cover page.  
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$20,327.37
  Water Fund

  
  $13,319.17
Major Streets Fund

$   3,773.83
Local Streets Fund

$   2,790.11
  Municipal Streets    
  $     0
Sanitation Fund

$   3,015.70
TOTAL


$ 43,226.18
Poll vote: Yes: Hoffman, Miller, Schuldt, Schraufnagel, Heide, Reese, and Aittama.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said he had just received the Franchise Agreement draft from Charter for doing business within the Village. He had not yet had a chance to look it over but would do so and have a recommendation at the next meeting.
Poirier introduced the mileage map from MDOT for certifying the streets within the Village. He said Andrew had certified that the map was accurate but that a motion was necessary to authorize Andrew as the Village Steet administrator. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve Andrew Goldsworthy, the Village DPW Foreman as the Street Administrator. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced a petition submitted by campers at the January 3rd registration regarding the process for getting campsites for the 4th of July. After a discussion it was decided that, beginning with the 4th of July in 2018, Registration for each succeeding year would be done in person at the campground for sites the following year. Poirier said he would clarify the new process for circulation so everyone would have notice.

Poirier introduced the facility use agreement to be given to users of the ballroom upstairs.

Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


Poirier said that John Thomas, the AFSCME union rep, had contacted him to begin negotiations on the new contract which would begin in April. The contract was set to expire on June 30, of this year.

Jerry Mitchell from Copper Island promotions was on hand to discuss the proposed concert in the park. Mitchell had submitted a lease agreement and items were discussed within that agreement. It was determined that a draft be drawn up and sent to him so the event could move forward.

Infrastructure:    
Poirier introduced a worksheet on water rates. He said he hoped to expand on the numbers for the next meeting, when he would begin to make the case that a substantial investment in several large maintenance issues would require a rate increase more than just a small percentage. 

Poirier said he spoke to DPW about the garbage truck. The truck was in need of substantial repair up to and including an engine overhaul. He said the cost for sending it away for a complete rebuild was prohibitive. The consensus was to get a recommendation on repairs from the crew and once repaired options would be considered for replacing the 2001 vehicle.  

Property & Equipment 
Poirier gave the Council a summary of his conversation regarding equipment purchasing with Steven Mann, the bond counsel from Miller-Canfield. He explained that there were a couple of possible avenues to pursue selling bonds to raise enough money ($300-500,000) for purchasing several pieces of heavy equipment. Those options would be limited by some amortization calculations from Mr. Mann shortly, but he said whether the process would require an election or not he thought it should be pursued. The Council agreed to review the information from Mr. Mann and base their decision on those numbers.

Poirier introduced a draft of an equipment maintenance plan for the heavy equipment. The Council said it was very good and should be implemented if it had not been already.

Public Safety & Policy: 

The police report was entered into the record. Chief Rosemurgy said he was becoming more familiar with the Village. He was also investigating some possible grant programs to help augment police operations and would bring those ideas to the Council as details warranted. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt  to accept the report as submitted. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
The fire report was introduced to the Council. Chief Erik Miller presented the Council with paperwork related to contracting the fireworks company to set off the fireworks. He said the company had insurance for the event and required the Village to sign for the contract to work and also for a permit to allow the fireworks to be held in the park. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the contract for services and authorize President Schuldt to sign the appropriate paperwork to facilitate the contract, and to authorize the application to the State for appropriate liquor licenses by the fire department for the 4th of July event.. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Downtown Development Authority:
Steve Pummill gave a brief update on items for the upcoming spring, including new tables in the upper park, possible new shelters, and also information on the 2017 Farmer’s Market.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:
None.

New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Aittama.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm.  There were 4 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
